
MEMO 
 
To: David 
From: Eileen 
Subject: COPA Conference 1996--suggested remarks 
Date: July 12, 2017 
 
David: 
 
I have pulled together some information for you to review before your presentation at the COPA 
Conference this Sunday, October 20, 1996. 
 
First in the batch are outlines from past presentations as well as Jack’s comments from past 
conferences. 
 
The second group of documents contain any recent, comprehensive updates, submissions to 
newsletters, letters from Jack to the public, and the outline for the FY 1996 report. 
 
I hope this is helpful. If I think of anything else I’ll pass it along to you.   
 


